March 28, 2003

Mary F. Wyatt, Executive Director

The TKF Foundation

410 Severn Avenue, Suite 309

Annapolis, MD 21403

Dear Ms. Wyatt,

My name is Cody Rice, and I am the Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner for Single Member District 6A03. This is an unpaid, elected office in the District of Columbia with responsibilities for representing the interests of 2,000 residents on matters affecting the neighborhood.

I am writing in support of the grant application of the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association (SPNA) through the “Open Spaces, Sacred Places” program of the TKF Foundation. You should be aware that SPNA is a long-standing contributor to the quality of life on Capitol Hill through its annual scholarship drive, as well as initiatives led by the land use committee and the environment committee.

SPNA’s on-going efforts to revive Lady Bird Park have already been of substantial benefit to the community by creating a more inviting public space, mobilizing the volunteer efforts of local residents, and leveraging public and private resources. Over the past year or so, SPNA has spearheaded the replacement of dead and dying trees, the planting of ground cover, and the repair of a retaining wall. I have been amazed at what SPNA has been able to accomplish on a limited budget.

Having said that, there is still work to be done, particularly in the core of the park. The park lacks any central unifying element or benches to encourage its use. Although there was once a fountain, it has has not worked for as long as most people can remember. The concept of revitalizing this park in commemoration of the years of service of the Capitol Hill Hospital is appropriate and welcome. In the bustle and noise of the city, it is vitally important to have public spaces that encourage people to pause for reflection, meditation, or conversation with a neighbor.

SPNA already has a proven track record of success in making a series of improvements to this small, but highly visible corner park. I can assure you that any grant to SPNA would be in the best of hands, and I fully support their grant application.                      

Please feel free to contact me with any questions at (202) 544-3734.

Sincerely,

Cody Rice

Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner

Single Member District 6A03

